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Draft Noise Action Plan 2024-2028

PUBLIC NOTICE
PUBLIC CONSULTATION ON DRAFT OFFALY COUNTY COUNCIL NOISE ACTION PLAN
2024-2028
ENVIRONMENTAL NOISE REGULATIONS, 2018 (S.I. No. 549/2018, as amended)

Offaly County Council, Birr, Edenderry and Tullamore Municipal Districts being
designated Action Planning Authorities under the above regulations, have prepared a
Draft Noise Action Plan 2024 — 2028 for sections of major roads in Offaly County, that
experience traffic volumes greater than 3,000,000 vehicle passages per annum. This
plan excludes noise caused from domestic activities, neighbours, workplaces and the
military.

The Draft Plan will be available for public inspection (excluding weekends and bank
holidays) between the hours of 9:30am — 4:00pm from 24" May, 2024 to 5™ July, 2024,
inclusive at Environment & Water Services, Offaly County Council, Aras an Chontae,
Tullamore and other Council offices as specified below:

e Birr Municipal District, Civic Offices & Library, Wilmer Road, Birr

e Tullamore Municipal District, Acres Hall, Cormac Street, Tullamore

e Edenderry Municipal District, Market Square, Edenderry

In addition, the plan may be accessed online at:
https://www.offaly.ie/c/noise-control/

Submissions, observations, comments or suggestions in respect to the Draft Noise
Action Plan should be made in writing and addressed to Director of Services,
Environment & Water Services, Offaly County Council, Aras an Chontae, Tullamore
and marked “Public Submission — Draft Noise Action Plan” or email to
noiseplan@offalycoco.ie before 4.00pm on 5% July, 2024.

Mr. Tom Shanahan, Director of Services for Environment
9t May 2024




